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DON’T OVER-HEAT THE POLITY, PROF JEGA WARNS POLITICAL PARTIES
C
hairman of the Inde-pendent National Electoral Commis-sion (INEC),  Pro-fessor Attahiru Jega, yesterday warned Nigeria’s political parties to stop overheating the polity.
Addressing the third quarterly meeting of the Commission with the political parties at INEC headquarters, Professor Jega charged the political parties to continue to promote peaceful conduct and civility in political engagements and electioneering.
The INEC Chairman asked the political parties to stop the rising tendency towards thuggery in campaigns and elections.
He    regretted   that   recent bye-elections saw disruptions of the electoral process caused by thuggery and which was capable of undermining the country’s aspiration for credible and peaceful elections in 2015.

Professor Jega reminded the political parties of the provision of Section 99(1) of the Electoral Act   2010  (As amended)  which
limits campaign periods to commence 90 days before polling day and 24 hours to polling day.

Excerpt of the address reads:

As we inch along towards the 2015 general elections, we have been intensifying effort to ensure full readiness in all fundamental respects. We therefore continue to solicit for your cooperation, partnership and support to ensure that we deliver free, fair and credible elections to Nigerians in 2015.

In particular we urge you to do everything possible to sanitize the polity. You must have an enlightened self-interest, because deepening and   sustaining our democracy is in the best interest of all politicians, as it is for all citizens. We must avoid the temptation to throw away the baby with the bath water. You must stop overheating the polity. You must continue to promote peaceful conduct and civility in political engagements and electioneering. And you must stop the rising tendency towards thuggery in campaigns and elections. In recent bye-elections we saw disruptions of the electoral process caused by thuggery; this must be stopped in order not to undermine our aspirations for credible and peaceful elections in 2015.
Let me also use this opportunity to draw your attention to the following:

(1.) PERIOD     OF    CAMPAIG-
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Political Parties are reminded to be mindful of the provision of Section 99(1) of the Electoral Act 2010 (As amended) which limits campaign periods to commence       90    days before polling day and end 2 hours to polling day. The penalty for breach is provided in Section 99(2)(a)&(b).

(2.) POLITICAL PARTY STATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEES

Political Parties are urged to conduct Ward, LGA and State Congresses to have established Executives at all levels.

(2.2) To facilitate the liaison work of the Commission at Local Government and State levels newly registered political parties are particularly urged to provide the Commission with the list of Interim Executive Committees at States and LGA levels respectively; while all political parties with expired State and LG Executive Committees should appoint interim Executives and conduct Congresses as appropriate.

INEC TO CONDUCT CVR BEFORE END OF 2013; TO UPDATE REGISTER BEFORE 2015

The  Continous  Voter   Registra-

tion exercise on a national scale will be flagged off before the end of 2013 and it will be conducted periodically.

This was disclosed yesterday by the INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, when he addressed the Commission’s third quarterly meeting with leaders of Nigeria’s political parties.

He explained that the exercise had earlier been scheduled to hold in September but was put off in favour of a pilot before the Anambra governorship election scheduled for 16th November 2013.

Professor Jega further explained that lessons learnt from the CVR conducted last month would be factored in the national CVR exercise. He added that the Commission should update the Voter’s Register at least once next year before the 2015 General Elections.
…HOW CVR WILL BE CONDUCTED, BY ENGR. AKEM

Yesterday the Director, Voter Registry, Engr. Emmanuel Akem gave a blow by blow account of how the Continous Voter Registration (CVR) will be conducted.

First, the exercise would be conducted at Registration Areas (RAs).

Second, trained INEC staff will be used for the exercise.

Third, the exercise will be conducted in a staggered fashion.

Fourth, INEC staff will use data obtained from the National Population Commission (NPC) to ascertain those who may have died.

Fifth, the exercise will be conducted by teams accompanied by security officials and they will spend a maximum of five days in each ward.

Sixth, only persons who present themselves will be registered.

Seventh, at the end of the five-day exercise which will coincide with Claims and Objections, data obtained by INEC officials will be aggregated at Local Government level and migrated to the INEC state offices which will in turn migrate the same data to INEC headquarters.

Eigth, the circle of periodic registration will be repeated but approved by the Commission.

Ninth, all new registrants will be issued with Temporary Voter Cards (TVCs) which shall eventually be replaced by Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs).

REVISED M.O.U BETWEEN INEC AND NYSC SIGNED

The bilateral agreement between the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) and National Youth Service Corps (NYSC) was further strengthened on Tuesday September 24, 2013 when the revised Memorandum of Understanding between the two agencies was signed.

Speaking during the ceremony, the Chairperson of the INEC/NYSC Bilateral Committee, National Commissioner Hajiya Amina Zakari stated that there was need to strengthen the relationship between INEC and NYSC with a view to ensuring free, fair and credible general elections in 2015.
In his response, the Director-General of NYSC represented by the Director Corps Welfare and Inspection, Mr Solomon Ona Ochimi noted that the ceremony demonstrated the strong will of the two administrations towards sustainable development through credible elections.

He pledged the NYSC’s commitment to providing human resources support for INEC for the elections and other related activities.

The NYSC D-G further stated that with the collaboration between the two Commissions, there was “no doubt that Nigeria and its good people will be better off as far as the conduct of elections and other related exercise are concerned”.

The Secretary to the Com-mission, Mrs Augusta Ogakwu signed for INEC while the representative of the NYSC Director-General Solomon Ona Ochimi signed for NYSC.
The short ceremony was witnessed by members of the INEC/NYSC Bilateral Committee among who was National Commissioner, Ambassador Mohammed Wali, Secretary of the Committee and Deputy Director, Nma Halliday and five Directors from the NYSC.

